
GOVERNOR’S VETO MESSAGE 
August 4, 2023 

To the Honorable Members of the Assembly: 

I am vetoing Assembly Bill 200 in its entirety. 

This bill would require the Department of Safety 
and Professional Services to report on various 
statistics related to the issuance of occupational 
credentials in its biennial report to the Legislature. 
Statistics included in the biennial report under the bill 
would include: (a) the number of applications the 
department or any credentialing board receives for 
initial, renewal, and reciprocal credentials, and the 
total number of those issued; (b) the lowest, highest, 
and median number of days from the date a credential 
application is initiated to the date a determination is 
made; (c) the median number of contacts made to and 
received from an applicant for an initial, renewal, or 
reciprocal credential before a final determination is 
issued; (d) the number of applications for initial, 
renewal, and reciprocal credentials for which the 
department or a credentialing board requested more 
information; and (e) the number of applications for 
initial, renewal, and reciprocal credentials that 
required the department or a credentialing board to 
review an arrest, conviction, or other offense record. 
The bill requires the department to report this 
information in total and separately for each profession. 

I am vetoing this bill in its entirety for several 
reasons. I object to the Legislature requiring the 
department to provide arbitrary metrics that not only 
would not offer meaningful information to applicants 
but would divert critical resources away from the 
department's critical goal of processing applications 
efficiently and effectively. More specifically, I object 
to the Legislature mandating additional reporting 
requirements without providing the necessary 
resources for implementation, most especially given 
that the Legislature is acutely aware of urgent resource 
needs at the department but nevertheless refused to 
fulfill my request for additional staffing and resources 
to meet the department's current workload. The failure 
to do so has once again ensured that existing, pressing 
needs at the department will go unmet. The 
preparation and continual updating of the metrics on 
the department's website would divert valuable staff 
time away from the actual evaluation and processing 
of applications. The bill would not only not speed up 
the licensure process but would actually cause 
processing delays by placing unnecessary burdens on 
the department. Without providing the necessary, 
additional resources to implement the requirements of 
the bill, I cannot support it. 

Respectfully submitted, 
TONY EVERS 
Governor  


